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Mr Tim Richards
3 Holy Vale
St Mary's
Isles of Scilly
TR21 0NT

Dear sir,
I am writing to object to the planning application P/23/036/COU for change of use of
Holgates Green.
As this is contrary to the councils policy of having the site for local events by filling it with
vans this will restrict the use of the green by the public, both locals and visitors. As this is
one of only two green sites in the town, in granting planning permission this will be a
backward step and not progressive.
It would seem that the council is hell bent from removing all food vans from the back of
the town hall, this planning application is obviously the thin end of the wedge. Once one is
granted it sets a precedent and there will be a flood. 
Also is it to become a carpark for towing vehicles as the street trading policy mentions that
all units must be self sufficient with no external generators.
A far better idea would be to move the wall back on Porth cressa Bank to accommodate all
food vans. Surely this could be incorporated into the extraordinarily expensive museum
scheme.

Tim Richards
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